Victoria Vipassana Community (V.V.C.)
Minutes of the V V C Council
 Jan. 2, 2011
The first 2011 meeting of the V.V.C. council was held at the home of Joan Glover, Victoria, B.C. on January 2, 2011. The meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m. with a short meditation.

Present:
Brock Brown

chair


Joan Glover

treasurer



Joyce Elliott



John Hilditch

secretary



Rod House (via Skype) 


Heather Martin
guest

1.
Approval of the agenda:  It was moved by John Hilditch, seconded by Joyce Elliott that the agenda be approved. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

2.
Approval of the minutes of the December 3, 2010 meeting. It was moved by Brock Brown, seconded by Joan Glover that the minutes be approved. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

3.
Business arising from the minutes:

· It was moved by John Hilditch, seconded by Joyce Elliott that the council pay Heather Martin’s travel expenses for her trip to our meeting. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.


Action: Joan issued a cheque for $35 for Heather’s expenses.
· Joyce has further information on the St. Stephens Church site that we planned to use for a one-day retreat on August 6. It appears that we cannot be guaranteed exclusive use of the facility; if the opportunity arises a wedding may be booked for the same day. The church hall is about 100 metres from the church in which the wedding would be held but there would be car traffic past the hall and some noise after the wedding. Heather agreed that these would not be good circumstances for a retreat. It was moved by Brock Brown and seconded by Joyce Elliott that he and Joyce find an alternate retreat site and proceed to book an August retreat. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented. Heather pointed out that she could do a one-day retreat on August 6, or a 2-day non-residential retreat on August 6 and 7.

Action: Brock and Joyce will explore the options for an alternate site for the 
August retreat and make the arrangements for a one or two day retreat.

· Heather confirmed her availability to lead the retreats of Feb 5 and 6, and on May 14, 15.

We are waiting for a reply from Ajahn Sona in respect to our invitation to him to 
lead a 2-day non-residential retreat on August 27 – 28, 2011.


Pascal Auclair has confirmed his availability to lead a 2-day non-residential 
retreat on March 24 – 25, 2012.

4.
Financial Report: Joan presented a financial report. (report attached) It was 
moved by John Hilditch, seconded by Joyce Elliott that the report be accepted. . 
The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion 
Implemented. Joan reported that she will not need to purchase financial software. 
Using Excel has proved to be quite acceptable.
5.
Study Group Dates: Helga Beer from the Yoga Studio has asked for the dates for 
the study group for July to December, 2011. Heather set the dates as: September 
25, October 30 and December 11. Heather asked for the opportunity to present at 
the occasional 
Sunday evening sit. She will present on January 23, the same day 
as the study group meeting.


Action: Joan will pass this information on the study group dates to Helga Beer.
6.
Dialogue with Heather Martin, Guiding Teacher: The council had a very 
fruitful discussion with Heather, lasting about one hour. The following is a 
summary of  some of the discussion:

· Heather asked the council if we believed Victoria Vipassana Community wished to have a Guiding Teacher, and if so, did we wish for her to continue in this role. The council expressed our gratitude to Heather and emphatically confirmed that we value her guidance and wish her to continue in this role..

· The principal function of a Guiding Teacher is to ensure that the activities of the sangha follow the Theravadan Buddhist path, respecting the dharma. 

· We appreciate that Heather has a personal relationship with many sangha members; she hopes to broaden and strengthen these relationships.

· Heather offered to attend the occasional council meeting if requested; she can be available for short consultations with the council at its meetings, by speaker phone or by Skype. She will be available to the council or to individual council members to discuss issues. 

· Heather congratulated the council on its handling of the business matters of the sangha. She advised us to pay more attention to the needs of sangha members, especially previous members of the Umbrella Group. Members of the sangha must feel included in the activities and decision making.
· The council reassured her that they see themselves as an interim council and look forward to an early opportunity to share with all sangha members. We plan to hold a general meeting soon and are aiming  towards a first annual general meeting at which time the sangha will have the opportunity to choose its first elected council.

7.
New Business:
1. Activities and timelines: We appreciate the urgency to move forward with several activities. Our next meeting will focus on this task.
2. General Meeting. We wish to call a general meeting of members of the sangha sharing our view of the sangha, our proposed course of action and asking for input and assistance from other sangha members. This meeting is planned for the evening of Thursday, April 19, place to be determined.

8.
Next Meeting. The next meeting will be held on February 3 at 7 p.m. at the home 
of John Hilditch.

The meeting terminated at 3 p.m. 

Brock Brown, Chair


John Hilditch, Secretary
